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I am writing to express my hopes and concerns with you regarding the humanitarian crisis

in Sri Lanka.

I was very pleased to learn of the Action Plan that your Ministry of Justice and UNICEF
created along with Tamil Makkal Viduthalai Pulikal (TMVP) leader Karuna to release all
remaining child soldiers affiliated with the TMVP. As you may know, Congress passed the Child
Soldiers Prevention Act of 2008, as part of the William Wilberforce Trafficking Victims
Protection Reauthorization Act, restricting certain types of assistance to governments that employ
child soldiers, and I am very hopeful that you will be able to implement the Action Plan in a timely

manner.

I also wanted to share my concerns with you over the crisis facing civilians trapped by
fighting in the North. I hope you will make the protection of innocent civilians your military’s
highest priority and that your government will grant to UN agencies and the International
Committee of the Red Cross access to these Internally Displaced Persons so that needed food and
medical supplies can be delivered. Once in Government-controlled areas, these people should be
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treated in accordance with international norms and standards. I appreciate the confidence that your
brother recently expressed to my Policy Advisor, trust his pledge that your government will
improve their plight, and hope that the assistance, advice, and assets provided by the UN and other
NGO humanitarian agencies will be gainfully utilized.

I also want to express my desire that the government address the recent attacks against the
independent media. The assassination of Lasantha Wickrematunge deeply concerns me, and I
expect your government will bring the perpetrators of this crime to justice.

I'look forward to further improvements in the situation and continued engagement on these
issues. I hope your embassy here in Washington, D.C., continues to keep my staff apprised on

your crises and do let me know the next time you are in the United States.

Sincerely,

Yol 8 e

HOWARD L. BERMAN
Chairman
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